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School Newsletter      

Issue: December 2023 

A message from the Headmaster  

Mary and Joseph are leaving Nazareth, an ancient village which fiercely resented the proximity of pagan cities such as 
Tiberias. The population in Nazareth could have been as small as 500, very parochial, very insular, Mary may have only 
been relieved to be away from Nazareth where clacking tongues gossiped about her pregnancy.  The journey to         
Bethlehem must have been hard. Now it is Advent, we too must accompany them on that journey, whatever difficulties 
we encounter.  Christmas is fast approaching and we shall all rejoice.   Dr P.C. Doherty OBE 

Catholic life in the school  

As per tradition, we have Mass each morning for both students and staff at 8:15am; this, we hope, sets us up for a 
lovely day. The Eucharist is at the heart of Trinity Catholic High School and as such, we have many events that cater to 
the spirituality of our students.  

Our students have also been a witness to Christ, as revealed in the lunette of the monstrance, where they were led 
through a meditation and prayer for a better world with peace in it. This experience is a mini retreat that allows the 
students to pause, reflect, think and appreciate their many blessings; it encourages them to put all problems into per-
spective; we are blessed abundantly at Trinity’s and try not to take our blessings for granted.  

December led us to Advent and we welcomed it with Advent Assemblies for all year groups and lighting of the Advent 
wreath where the first of the 5 candles was lit to commemorate the start of our journey in Christ - this making the 
season more Christ centric. 

We end the term with Christmas lessons and end of term Masses to celebrate 
the coming of the Christ. The term to come will also be a busy one as we have 
reconciliation services to prepare for Lent, many more Eucharistic Adorations, 
Retreats and the Lent Masses. Form groups have been timetabled to join 
morning Mass in the chapel but we welcome all those who wish to join us in 
this celebration and to elevate the spirituality of our students.    

Ms Afonso—School Chaplain 

 

 

We are all aware of the increase in the number of young people trying or taking up vaping. It is vital 
that school and parents work together to remind the young people in our community of the risks of 

using e-cigarettes in terms of health as well the legal and financial implications.  Below is a 
quick guide to support parents when talking to their son or daughter about vaping. 

Find the time to talk. The sooner you start talking, the better. Bring up the subject when you 

see it on TV, in movies, or in magazines. 

Be direct. Say, “I don’t want you to use e-cigarettes.” Tell them your reasons. They will appreciate your honesty 

and guidance. 

Talk about the real facts. Just saying “Vaping is bad for you!” is not enough. Young people are more likely to 
listen if you give them facts. Do not just talk about e-cigarettes – give them facts about vaping products like 

JUULs, and other tobacco products such as mini-cigars and hookah. 

Focus on the social issues. Young people may care more about getting bad breath or irritating their friends who 
do not vape than about the health risks. Help them understand the financial costs as well. Remind them that 
most teenagers do not use e-cigarettes/vaping products. 

Teach them to say no. Help them to think of what to say if they are offered vaping products. Practise with them 
– pretend you are a classmate asking them to vape. Ask them to come up with several responses and teach 

them when to walk away. Remember to praise their efforts. 

Further information for students and parents can be found at  

Quit Vaping | Smokefree Teen  
How can I help my teenager quit vaping? | Michelle Jongenelis for the Conversation | The Guardian  

Mrs Brennan-Smith’s KS4 Pastoral Update  

https://teen.smokefree.gov/quit-vaping
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2023/apr/11/how-can-i-help-my-teenager-quit-vaping-vapes-ecigarettes
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 Mrs Law’s KS5 Curriculum, Teaching and 

Learning Update   

 

 Star students of the Month 

Francis K (Y7) 

Rose L (Y7) 

Mercy E (Y8) 

Ryan G (Y8) 

Victor R (Y13) 

Steve A (Y10) 

 Salomi S (Y13) 

Corri-Ama O (Y11) 

Yash C (Y11) 

Susu J (Y10) 

Super-curricular study 
All Sixth Form students are encouraged to complete Super-curricular activities as part of their inde-
pendent study. 
Super-curricular study expands learning beyond the core curriculum, looking at topics and issues in 
greater depth and helps to develop new ideas and opinions as well as improving critical thinking and analytical skills.  

All students are encouraged to read widely, visit places related to their fields of study, develop 
opportunities to "lead" through subject societies or hosting masterclasses, watch online lec-
tures, participate in university workshops or complete online additional courses through 
MOOCs or Future Learn.  
Year 13 students will already have experienced the benefits super-curricular study can bring 
when writing their university applications which greatly enhances their personal statements 
and sets them apart from other applicants.  
Year 12 have learned about Super-curricular study in their PSD lessons and 
have been guided to use the Unifrog platform to record their activities.  
For more details, see the Student Guide on our website at: https://
www.tchs.org.uk/sixth-form/super-curricular-study/ 

https://www.tchs.org.uk/sixth-form/super-curricular-study/
https://www.tchs.org.uk/sixth-form/super-curricular-study/
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Spotlight on: Theology &  Philosophy  

Key Stage 3 have been looking at the significance 

of Advent and Christmas, the meaning behind 

these Christian festivals and their importance for 

Christians today. 

This term Year 7 students have started the new Catholic 

curriculum and have been studying the Genesis creation 

story; the impact of these teachings for their identity as 

human beings and their responsibilities to the world. 

They have reflected on pieces of Art on Genesis and cre-

ated their own. 

Year 8 this term have been studying the person of Jesus and the im-

portance of prayer in the life of Catholics. Students have even had 

opportunities to experience saying the rosary as a class together in 

the chapel. 

Year 9 This term students have been looking at the Church’s 

teachings on matters of War and Peace. They have looked at the 

importance of marriage and the Catholic Church’s teachings on 

relationships. Students have had many opportunities to discuss 

and debate these themes that have a wider impact on their lives. 

Year 10 have started looking at 

the Catholic paper on their 

GCSE course, examining the 

importance of the Incarnation 

and the Paschal mystery. 

Year 11 have looked at the ways in which 

Catholic belief is expressed in worship, 

through art, music, drama and sacred objects. 

All Year 11s had a taster of A Level Theology 

and examined the trolley problem: Would 

you pull a switch to stop a trolley killing five 

people even if pulling the switch would end 

up killing one? Students had to discuss and 

debate what they would do with reference to 

ethical positions. 

Sixth Form Theology students led the Sixth Form open evening, by 

explaining their passion for the subject to the Year 11 students. 

They presented challenging ethical questions and got students to 

question even the most basic concept: What makes a chair a 

chair? 
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Congratulations to our Year 7 and 8 table tennis team who beat Woodbridge by 
30 games to 17. The standard of table tennis at school is ever improving, with 
our outdoor tables busy with students queueing up to play before school, at all 
break times and after school. We are looking forward to our next fixture after 
Christmas. 

Our Year 7 and 8 boys football teams were dominant in the District 7-a-side tour-
naments with the Year 7s beating Woodbridge, and the Year 8s beating Oaks 
Park in the final.  

Our Year 7 and 8 ‘B’ netball teams played 
Braeside ‘A’ teams, losing both games, but 

great to see more students representing the 
school, showing our strength in depth.  

Badminton clubs continue to be very popular 
and our Key Stage 3 students played Bancrofts, 
losing 15 games to 13.  

This half term and leading 
into Advent, the school 

community has collected donations of non-perishable food items for the SVP 
who assist local families who are finding it difficult to manage, especially at this 
time of year. The Society of St Vincent de Paul is an international Christian     
voluntary organisation dedicated to tackling poverty and disadvantage by 
providing direct practical assistance to anyone in need. Ms Harding and her Year 
10 cohort, along with Miss Maher in the Upper Site Office, led a whole school 
community food drive during November and December. The response from  
students and families was amazing as the photograph shows – particular thanks 
to the following students for their efforts: Shayo A, Sophie C, Lois G, Anya A, Brook H, Matthew J, Lewis M and Jenson N. 

             Mr Reed’s Safeguarding & Wellbeing Update  

My name is Sean Reed and I am the Designated Safeguarding Lead here at Trinity and I have an open-door 
policy for all safeguarding concerns or support you and your family may need especially over the Christ-
mas holidays. Please do not hesitate to message me on sreed@tchs.org.uk if you would like support.  

Children’s mental health can really take a hit over the Christmas holidays and it is so important to keep 
talking to your children.  The link and advert below is a really useful heads up of the importance of talking as a family:  
https://www.itv.com/britaingettalking/  

In addition, please keep track of the phone usage especially around tiktok and social media . I attach a recent Snapchat 
information and guidance poster for parents.  Snapchat is the one social media channel that parents have the least 
knowledge on mainly as parents do not use this channel themselves , but I have found it useful to download the App 
and ensure the children have ghost mode on and the location setting advice on the poster is really useful.  Keep safe… 

Advent Collection for SVP 

Jack Petchey Awards Evening 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to our award winners!! 

Cambridge Latin Course 

We are very pleased that all 
examined Year 8 students 
have passed Unit 1 of the Cam-
bridge Latin Course - this is a 
recognised qualification.   

Congratulations to these Year 
8 students: Olivia H, Joy L, 
Kaeden O, Louis-Christian S, 
Bianka R, Hannah R, Imogen R, 
James C, Oliver Y. 

mailto:sreed@tchs.org.uk
https://www.itv.com/britaingettalking/


5 

 
 
We are thrilled to introduce an exciting initiative that aims to inspire and recognise the academic dedication and excel-
lence of our students – The Dr Doherty Award for Scholastic Excellence 2023-2024. 
To stimulate and reward extended study across the curriculum, we are encouraging students to engage in a depth-study 
of high quality. There will be a significant monetary prize of £100 for the overall winner and £25 for the runners up. Stu-
dents are to pitch their work to the highest standards possible. The school is looking for a supremely high standard of 
work. This is open to all students across all of the key stages. There are three categories: 

The Creative Art Prize 
A substantial piece of work or collection of smaller works in response to any chosen subject. The work should represent 
a significant level of artistic endeavour and should be accompanied by a supporting document so that the development 
of the finished piece can be explained. The work could be a musical or dramatic composition, a painting or sculpture… or 
any other work that might be considered to fit under the umbrella ‘Creative Art’. 

The Research Prize 
An extended piece of research in any discipline that involves the collection or generation of data to test hypothesis. 
(Typically this will be Science, Maths, Psychology and Geography but could extend to other areas.) The work should fol-
low standard research protocols with a description of the hypothesis, the methodology, full results and analysis and 
clear evaluation of the final conclusions. 

The Essay Prize 
An extended written exploration of a particular question. The selection of the question and the style of writing would be 
entirely open and would encompass any discipline that would lend itself to this format. The entries would be work that 
is completed over and above any work that is submitted for an examination although it could be a development from 
work done previously. As a guide, we would suggest the number of hours of study as approximately 20-30 hours. 

Deadline for all entries: 1 March 2024 

Scholastic Excellence 2023-2024 

Don’t forget – upcoming events 

Parents Evening Dates:  

 Year 7   17 January   Year 8   24 January  

Year 10  14 February   Year 9  28 February 

Year 12   6 March 

3.30pm - 7pm via SchoolCloud online  

Exams and Assessments Dates: 

Year 9      8 - 19 January 

Year 10    8 - 19 January  

Year 12    22 - 26 January  

Year 11    5 February - 8 March   

Year 13    26 February - 1 March 

Contacting the school re: absences 

Y7-11— year7to11absences@tchs.org.uk   

Y12-13— 6thformabsences@tchs.org.uk  

Provide full details of student name and reason for illness. 

A reminder that we have two School Offices to 
handle your telephone calls; one on Upper Site 

and one on Lower Site.    

Upper Site: 020 8504 3419    

Lower Site: 020 8504 8946 Departments will have 
shared revision lists and 
guidance with students 

Please encourage your child to use these and additional 
resources (usually found on  Microsoft Teams) 

Media trip to Advertising Unlocked 

Our A Level Media students attended a workshop at The & 

Partnership, to learn about careers in advertising. Students 

got the opportunity to work with professionals to develop 

their own advertising campaign for a product and present 

their pitches to executives, gaining real world experience of 

the recruitment process into this industry. They also     

attended a lecture from the production company Untold Stu-

dios, learning about the latest developments in production 

and the role of creatives in the visual effects industry.    

mailto:year7to11absences@tchs.org.uk
mailto:6thformabsences@tchs.org.uk
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My name is Nicola Anthony and I am the Librarian & Learning Resource Centre Manager; I work 
alongside Colin Jean-Louis, our Assistant Librarian. Together, we run the Bethan Library on upper 
site as well as our recently established library hub on lower site.  
As an English Literature graduate, I have worked in a variety of roles. I spent 12 years as a Finance 
Editor before moving into Education and working as an English Tutor, a Literacy Specialist and then as 
a School Librarian for the last five years.  

Mr Jean-Louis is a qualified Assistant Librarian who has nine years’ experience of running the LRC at his 
previous school. In addition to his role as Assistant Librarian, he is also the school’s verifier for the 

Duke of Edinburgh Award and he supervises Sixth Form during their 
Supervised Study sessions in the library. 
Both of us are passionate about sharing and promoting our love of 
reading and we are very pleased that we have a thriving library. We 
carefully curate our Fiction and Non-Fiction collections, ensuring that 
we have a wide range of books that will appeal to all ages. We also keep up-to-date 
with new books and author events, regularly hosting authors in school who are only 
too pleased to visit and talk to students about their work.  

We run events throughout the year that support key literary dates such as World Book Day, National Poetry Day, Black 
History Month, Children’s Mental Health Week, National Non-Fiction November and many more. We also hold book 
fairs, reading challenges, readathons, competitions and we take part in various book awards. Our Chess Club is particu-
larly popular, as is our Film Club, especially at this time of year when we are showing family-favourite Christmas Films. 
We are also lucky to have a team of student librarians, as well as some DofE student volunteers. 

Introducing our Librarians  

It is our aim to make the library a welcoming, inviting place for all to come and spend time, whether that is to 
read, to do homework, to study or just to escape for a while.  

Sixth form enrichment—LAMDA in public speaking 

Our Year 12 students working towards a LAMDA Public Speaking qualification entered the 
Gresham College Competition this month researching, writing and submitting speeches 
on the following topics:   

• With rising mental health issues in young people, how could an emotional response to 
music be used to help?    

• Paganism in Britain was replaced by Christianity with apparent speed and ease. What 
are the parallels today for religions and other societal changes?  

• Should the exploration of space be left to private companies, or to governments?  
The competition supports the development of oracy skills, promotes a deeper understanding 
of the chosen topic, and introduces students to the inspiring research of world-class academ-
ics. Awards for the competition winners includes funding towards university tuition fees as well as money for schools 

to develop these skills.  Good luck to our Trinity candidates!  

 

Our Year 11 students and students from other schools were invited to our Prospective Sixth 
Form Open Evening on Wednesday 29 November. There were be displays around the school 
and in classrooms to help inform Year 11 pupils about our A-levels and many other opportu-
nities that will be available to them if they join our Sixth 
Form next year. Pupils had a chance to ask teachers and 
current Sixth Form students about subjects to help them 
decide what A-levels they may wish to pursue. Mrs Law 
and Mr McGrory were also be available throughout the 
evening if pupils wanted to ask any questions regarding our 

Sixth Form. The Sixth Form application form and all details regarding  admissions 
criteria is available on our website—deadline in Jan 2024. Please see the link here:                                   
https://www.tchs.org.uk/sixth-form/admissions-information/ 

Prospective Sixth Form Open Evening  

https://www.tchs.org.uk/sixth-form/admissions-information/
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Citizenship, PSHE, & RSE 

Living Life To The Full, Within A Catholic Con-

‘If you take care of your mind, you take care of the world.’ 

Introduction: 

This year, CPR at Trinity for students in Years 7-11 takes place during their form time and is delivered by their form tu-
tors. At Trinity, we believe in the development of the ‘whole child’ and the Citizenship and PSHE department is an inte-
gral part of the holistic education students experience here. It is the department’s aim to cultivate a challenging and 
engaging programme of personal, social, health, relationships and sex, careers, and citizenship education to allow stu-
dents to understand what it means to be a member of a diverse society and be equipped to live healthy, safe, produc-
tive, and balanced lives.  

Autumn Term                                                                                                                                                                    

All year groups began in September with a unit on mental wellbeing. Key sessions, focused on understanding and recog-
nising the signs of positive and negative mental wellbeing, the connection between physical and mental wellbeing – 
with a focus on healthy sleep, and reframing negative thinking. Years 7 and Year 10, being in critical transition periods, 
focused on how to tackle new challenges – such as managing friendship groups and staying mentally healthy during 
exams and assessment periods. In Years 9 and 11 there was a focus on understanding the use of language when dis-
cussing mental health issues, exploring the impact of stigma and discrimination, and Year 11 also spent time thinking 
about the importance of perseverance and how to manage procrastination during this crucial year. In the second half 
term, Years 8, 9 and 11 have been completing sessions on employability skills and exploring different post 16 pathways 
and career options.  

Citizenship:                                                                                                                                                                             

Year 7 students are currently ‘stranded’ on a desert island! There are big decisions to 
be made and groups are considering the types of governments they want to create, 
the rules, laws and punishments they wish to live by, and how to manage group deci-
sions. Students have been thoroughly engaged in this unit, developing their communi-
cation, leadership, and oracy skills.  

Quotes from students:  

‘Getting to control our own island and have responsibilities has been really fun!’ Emily L (Y7) 

‘I have enjoyed learning about the different types of governments and how they work’ Noah-Pascal J (Y7) 

Our sessions on choices after GCSEs have been helpful.’ Molly D (Y9) 

 

 

     

Year 13 Politics students visited the Houses of Parliament 

to learn more about the important role this institution has 

within our democracy. There was a very informative guid-

ed tour and the opportunity to listen to live parliamentary business questions 

in the House of Commons. Our students then took part in a very enjoyable 

workshop which led to some very 

lively debate. The visit finished with 

a meeting and open questions with 

our local M.P. Sir Iain Duncan-Smith. 

Student feedback regarding the visit 

was extremely positive and we will 

certainly look to run this trip again 

in the future. 
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